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SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE’S AUTOMOTIVE TECHNOLOGY 

PROGRAM IS SELECTED FOR A SITE VISIT BY  

GENERAL MOTORS’ SHANGHAI DIVISION  

 

Selden, NY - Suffolk County Community College’s Automotive Technology Program was 

recently selected for a site visit by a delegation representing General Motors’ Shanghai Division.  

The College was chosen as the host site for this visit from among 64 General Motors Automotive 

Service Educational Programs (ASEP) across the nation.  Delegates from Shanghai Cadillac, 

Buick and Chevrolet along with instructors, administrators from education systems and 

employees of Raytheon Professional Services, LLC’s training centers joined Suffolk County 

Community College’s Automotive Technology professors, college administrators and students 

for a tour of the Automotive Technology Center and an overview of the Automotive Technology 

Program. The group also visited a General Motors dealership, where many graduates from 

SCCC’s program find employment after completing their college internship. 

 

Suffolk County Community College offers the General Motors ASEP program and multiple 

other A.A.S. degree programs in Automotive Technology.  The Automotive Technology 

Program is housed in a 20,000 square-foot state-of-the-art facility, equipped with the latest 

technology including: nine fully functional shop bays; classrooms with the latest wireless 

technology enabling access to technical data for all makes and models of automobiles; Hunter 

Computerized Alignment Machines, Hunter Balancing Equipment; Mitchell On-Demand in all 

classes and a computerized engine analyzer and vehicle dynomometer that conforms with current 

New York State Inspection requirements. 

 

The instruction, course of study, facilities and equipment in the program were evaluated by the 

National Automotive Technicians Education Foundation (NATEF) and were found to meet the 

National Institute for Automotive Service Excellence (ASE) standards of quality for the training 

of automobile technicians in all areas. 

 

 

 



 
 

Photo Caption: Suffolk County Community College’s Automotive Technology Program was 

recently selected for a site visit by General Motors’ Shanghai Division.  The delegation is 

photographed here with Dr. James Sherwood, Executive Dean of the Ammerman Campus in 

Selden (right). 

 

About Suffolk County Community College 

Suffolk County Community College (SCCC) is the largest community college in the State 

University of New York (SUNY) system, enrolling approximately 26,000 students at its three 

campuses in Selden, Brentwood and Riverhead. SCCC offers the Associate in Arts (A.A.), 

Associate in Science (A.S.), and Associate in Applied Science (A.A.S.) degrees, as well as a 

variety of certificate programs. Offering affordable college tuition, a highly respected Honors 

program, extensive extracurricular activities, championship athletic teams, and numerous unified 

transfer programs, SCCC is a first-choice college for Long Island students. Visit us online at 

sunysuffolk.edu. 
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